Appeal Process for Employees Related to Financial Responsibility

This appeal process applies to all faculty, staff, and student employees of the University and to all financial obligations and payments due or made to the University by the employees.
1. An employee is entitled to receive a copy of their statement of delinquent indebtedness from Student Business Services (SBS) or the department owed the delinquent debt.
2. An employee who believes that any item(s) on their statement of delinquent indebtedness to the University is incorrect, for any reason, shall contact the manager of the department responsible for the charge for review.
3. If the employee is not satisfied with the manager’s explanation, then they may appeal in writing to the Senior Vice President for Administration and Finance. Within 10 business days of receipt of the appeal l, the Senior Vice President will consult with the Bursar and/or the manager of the involved department. The issue reviewed will be limited to the delinquent debt itself, including its nature, the date and amount, and the institutional policies related to the charges.
4. If student and/or academic policies are involved, then individuals with responsibilities in those areas may be consulted.
5. Within 15 business days of receipt of the appeal, the Senior Vice President for Administration and Finance will inform the employee of the decision.
6. [bookmark: _GoBack]The decision of the Senior Vice President for Administration and Finance is final and not appealable.
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